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Local News 

Group worried border wall will impede wildlife 

BY JAMES GILBERT, SUN STAFF WRITER 

CONTINUING COVERAGE 

A Tucson-based environmentalist group is calling the Senate’s plan to 
construct a 370-mile-long, triple-layer wall along the border with Mexico 
a colossal environmental disaster that will not stem the tide of illegal 
immigration. 

"These walls will pose significant harm to wildlife and natural landscapes 
along our fragile southern border," said Daniel Patterson, a desert 
ecologist for the Center for Biological Diversity. 

While it’s undecided where on the 2,000-mile border the wall will go, 
Patterson said he believes at least part of it will be in Arizona. 

"It’s very likely most of those miles will probably be built somewhere 
here because border pressure in this state is the hottest," Patterson 
said. 

The length of the triple-layer wall, 370 miles, is about the distance from 
Calexico to Douglas, a CBD press release said. 

There had been two competing wall proposals in Congress, one from the 
House that would have built 700 miles of fencing and another the Senate 
voted to approve on Wednesday that called for about half of that. 

"The need to enforce the border is urgent," President Bush said Thursday 
during his trip to Yuma in a packed room at the U.S. Border Patrol’s Yuma 
sector headquarters. "We do not have full control of the border." 

The CBD is worried a wall will further damage already-stressed wildlife in 
California, Arizona, New Mexico and Texas. 

Patterson said Mexican wolves in New Mexico; the pygmy owl and Sonoran 
pronghorn antelope in Arizona; the flat-tailed horned lizard and 
peninsular sheep in California; and the Rio Grande River in Texas will all 
be threatened. 

Patterson said the wall will not stop illegal immigration. 

"The walls will pose a significant blockage to wildlife corridors," 
Patterson said. "The only living things the wall won’t stop are people, 
who will just find another way around them." 

As federal enforcement intensifies along the border, Patterson suggested 
the alternative of building wildlife-friendly vehicles barriers similar to 
the ones built in the Organ Pipe National Monument, the Cabeza Prieta 



National Wildlife Refuge, the Barry M. Goldwater Range, Buenos Aries 
National Wildlife Refuge and Coronado National Forest. 

"They would be a better solution," Patterson said. "They would be cheaper 
and easier to construct, and they work." 

Once the barriers are in place, agents would have to patrol in trucks only 
on roads along the border or outside wilderness areas, and elsewhere on 
horse or foot, the CBD press release said. 

A nonenvironmental concern Patterson has with the wall is how it could 
affect the United State’s relationship with Mexico. 

"I’m sure it’s offensive to our Mexican neighbors," Patterson said. "I 
think there is a right way and a wrong way to do something, and this wall 
is the wrong way." 

Patterson said environmentalists are also worried about the impact of 
President Bush’s plan to deploy 6,000 National Guard troops along the 
border.
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